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ALL INDIA INSURANCE PENSIONERS' ASSOCIATION

Oriental Building, Kamptee Road, LIC Square, Nagpur-440 001
E-mail : aiipanagpur@gmail.com Tele Fax. : 0712-2540778





President : Com Ashok Tiwari

General Secretary : Com T K Chakraborty
Cir No : 9/2018                                                                                                   Date : 10th April  2018      

To

All Divisional/Regional/State units of AIIPA

Dear Comrades,

Re: Letter to Shri V K Sharma, Chairman, LIC of India.

We reproduce below our letters dated 10th April 2018 addressed to Shri V K Sharma, Chairman, LIC of India.
With greetings.




                                                                                    Comradely yours.
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                                                                                                                                General Secretary
                                                                                                                          Date:10th April 2018
    Shri.V K Sharma,
    Chairman,
    LIC of India,
    Mumbai.
Dear Sir,

Re : INORDINATE DELAY IN MARCH , 2018 PENSION CREDIT IN THE BANK ACCOUNT 

OF THE LIC PENSIONERS

All India Insurance Pensioners’ Association (AIIPA) strongly protests the inordinate delay in credit of March 2018 Pension for most of the pensioners; Pension has been credited late in the night on April, 3, 2018.

Having known that, there were holidays in the fag end of March and Banks were to be closed for year end on April 2, 2018, LIC should have had foresight, to initiate steps for timely credit of pension. Credit of Pension on first of the following month, is only an enabling  provision, in the Pension Rules  and an earlier credit, circumstances warranting, should not have been  deemed as a violation and the spirit of the Rule, should have been followed, instead of sticking to the words.

Even if LIC decided to go by rule, it should have ensured that pension for the month of March, 2018, was credited on the morning of April 3, 2018. It is our presumption that LIC’s payment advice was released to the Banks either late on April 2, 2018 or on April 3, 2018 and E- Mails to individual pensioners have been sent only on April 2, 2018 and not on March 31, 2018.

While reiterating our strong displeasure over the way, this matter was handled, AIIPA urges upon the Management, to see that Pensioners get their pension, at proper time every month in future and that LIC does not stand on technicalities.
                                                                                                      Yours faithfully,
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                                                                                                                        (T.K.CHAKRABORTY)
                                                                                                                         General Secretary
